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SENIOR LIVING & MEMORY CARE

Welcome (Back) to Caledonia Senior Living!

We are so happy to be able to safely reunite residents with family and friends on our campus. It’s time to hug!

When you arrive please take a moment to sign our pledge to Protect Caledonia. Over the past year we have implemented new
safety measures and infection control procedures to keep everyone safe including an ionization system throughout campus. The
best way to continue to keep everyone safe now that more people will be on our campus is for everyone to adhere to our
thoughtfully prepared guidelines. We hope you enjoy your visit!

Types of Visits

We are currently able to offer the following types of visits. Please note that this will evolve as we safely move through our re-
opening plan. Visit schedules are still subject to change based upon any positive community cases or possible exposure:

1) Compassionate Care Visits (Hospice)

Residents that are receiving hospice care qualify for unsupervised Compassionate Care Visits.

All visitors must test weekly. We require two recent negative tests in advance of visiting if this is your first time on campus
or if you have had a break from weekly testing. While you are able to visit whenever you would like the visits must be
scheduled with reception (not online) and all Compassionate Care visitors must be screened the day prior to visit. You will
not receive an automatic call from us so please call reception to complete your screening.

2) Supervised Indoor/Outdoor Visits (Unvaccinated Visitors)

3)

Family/friends who are not vaccinated or who have not fully completely their vaccination process are able to continue to
visit during our scheduled, supervised indoor/outdoor visits. Advance screening continues to be required by the Illinois
Department of Public Health. Please schedule your visit online and our receptionist will call you prior to your visit to
conduct the screening.

NEW! Unsupervised Visits in Designated Indoor/Outdoor Family Areas (Fully Vaccinated Visitors Only).
We are now able to offer scheduled, unsupervised visits in a designated visiting area to those who are fully vaccinated for
COVID-19. A fully vaccinated person is defined as one whose vaccination status is greater than or equal to two weeks
following receipt of the second dose in a valid two-dose series, or greater than or equal to two weeks following the receipt
of one dose of a single-dose vaccine.



Guidelines

All visitors must be pre-screened the day before visiting. This includes Compassionate Care Visitors, Supervised Visitors
and Unsupervised Visitors. This is a requirement of the Illinois Department of Public Health and failure to complete the
screening in the allotted time will result in the need to reschedule. A Caledonia Senior Living employee will call you the
day before your visit to conduct your pre-screening if you are a Supervised Visitor or Unsupervised Visitor. If you are a
Compassionate Care Visitor you are responsible for calling our receptionist the day before to complete your pre-screening.
All visitors must sign in at the reception of The Scottish Home whether they are visiting residents of The Scottish Home or
the MacLean House. MacLean House visitors do not need to come back to The Scottish Home after their visit and are able
to sign out at the Accushield located at the MacLean House. Compassionate Care Visitors for the MacLean House that
arrive hours may sign in utilizing the Accushield at the MacLean House and ask the nurse on duty for a new mask.

Please be extra careful to use proper hand hygiene when on our campus including sanitizing before and after using the
Accushield, before greeting and saying goodbye to your loved one and before signing out from your visit.

All visitors must complete the Accushield Screening and wear the visitor name tag dispensed from the Accushield. This is
a visual cue to all staff that a visitor has been properly screened and is authorized to be in our community. It also ensures
that we can conduct contact tracing in the event of a positive case in our community.

After you have signed in at our Accushield kiosk we will provide you with a new mask before you visit your loved one.
Masks must be worn throughout the duration of your visit and at all times on campus including during outdoor visits.

At this time, visitors are able to visit their loved ones in their designated visiting area during their allotted time. Please
only utilize the hallway needed to get to and from the designated visiting area. Resident rooms and common areas are not
open to visitors. Visitors should physically distance from other residents and staff in the community.

Hugging is now permitted for all types of visits as long both parties practice hand hygiene before and after and both
resident and visitor wear well-fitting masks during the hug. After the initial embrace the physical distancing of at least 6
feet must remain.

If a resident is unable to tolerate wearing a mask physical distancing must be maintained at all times and unfortunately
they must refrain from hugging. Family members are requested to gently encourage their loved one to wear a mask so
that they are able to hug.

We are happy to announce that we are now able welcome visitors who are 16 and older. As a reminder, we are only
allowed to have two visitors of the same household at any visit.

We love it when families bring flowers and gifts for their loved ones. Please make sure to ask the receptionist to wipe them
down before you go to your visit.



e Ifthere is a door and/or window in your designated visiting area it must remain open at all times. Please follow any other
guidelines specific to that area that may be listed in that room.

e All visitors must notify the community immediately if they develop symptoms of COVID-19 within 14 days after visiting or
test positive for COVID-19 within 14 days of visiting.

e We are unable to allow drinking or eating for both residents and visitors during the visit.

e At this time our restrooms aren’t open to the public. Please plan accordingly.

Thanks for following these guidelines and for being COVID-19 careful!



